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Welcome to the Sanderstead Team Newsletter! This is your newsletter, so do send us 
your news and anything you would like us all to know. The newsletter will continue to be 
published for the first Sunday of every month, and items need to be with Rosanne the 
Monday of that week.  admin@sanderstead-parish.org.uk  

 
Susan writes …   

 
 

A few weeks ago I finally got to 
‘open’ my Christmas present from 
Byron – no he didn’t misplace it, or 
hide it – I just had to wait for the 
nicer summer weather to 
experience it, as together we 
enjoyed visiting Eagle Heights 
Wildlife Foundation for an Owl 
Experience. We got to handle and 
fly three different species of owl, a 
Little owl, a Barn owl and an Eagle 

owl. It was an amazing hour; the personalities of the owls were quite different. 
The Little owl was the mature and sensible one, the Barn owl was the cheeky 
independent one and the Eagle owl was the baby scared of most things 
(including butterflies) but not people. It was very clear to us how much they 
were loved and cared for by the staff. 
 
 

Then just a couple of weeks ago St Edmund’s held a Pet Service where people 
gathered with their pets or photos of their pets to give thanks for them and 
indeed all of creation. You can read more on page 4. 
 
 

I’ve always loved animals and enjoy little better than being around them or 
being able to spend time taking in wonderful views of rolling countryside or 
ocean scenes. One of the new places (for us) that we’ve discovered is Devil’s 
Dyke. Walking some of the trails just before dusk is an amazing sight and quite 
unspoiled by human intervention. Unfortunately though as we sat near the car 
park at the end of the day there was clear evidence that people had been 
around – discarded water bottles, food wrappers etc.  
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Similarly when we visit Brighton by the end of the day the bins are overflowing 
and the beach is covered by all manner of rubbish, which is often being picked 
over by the seagulls and other birds. We hear so much about the rubbish and 
plastic in our seas and the awful effect it is having on our sea creatures, fish and 
birds. It may sound like a distant problem when we are told of plastics washing 
up on an uninhabited Pacific Island but you only have to see photos of turtles 
ensnared in plastic to realise it should be a concern for us all. 
 
I am aware that many here in Sanderstead are concerned about our environ-
ment and I’m sure that we all do our best to recycle whenever possible and use 
our “bags for life” but perhaps we can take some extra time as we enjoy our 
beautiful summer weather to reconsider our choices when it comes to caring 
for God’s creation.  For as Christians we are called to be stewards of God’s crea-
tion, to care for all that he has made. 
 
"You are worthy, our Lord and God, to receive glory and honour and power, for 
you created all things, and by your will they were created and have their be-
ing." (Revelation 4:11) 

            Rev. Susan 

Devil’s Dyke, Sussex 
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Foreword by Archbishop Rowan Williams  

  

Hope Rediscovered: 
Biblical Wisdom for an Anxious World 

by David Atkinson 

 

Among the many causes of anxiety in today’s 
world are global concerns to do with social and 
economic inequality, the importance of sustaina-
ble development, and climate change. 

These raise human - that is moral and spiritual – 
questions about who we are, our destiny, how we 
can be helped to flourish, and what we hope for. 

Hope Rediscovered is about being re-oriented in 
the face of such challenges. Bishop David Atkin-
son, who has an abiding interest in Christian eth-
ics, pastoral theology and science, has put some 
key questions to the Gospel of John – a text which 
says much about human flourishing, and which 
draws on the Wisdom themes of the Hebrew Bi-
ble, about understanding our place in creation, and about practical living.  

Like his followers, Jesus was beset with conflicts within ‘the world’. The first 
century Christian community, to which the Gospel was addressed, discovered 
how to live hopefully in the way of Wisdom, energised by God’s Spirit. The fo-
cus of this timely book is deep, practical wisdom for a troubled world. 
 

Bishop David Atkinson undertook research in organic chem-
istry before being ordained. He served as Fellow and Chaplain 
of Corpus Christi College, Oxford. He was a Canon of South-
wark Cathedral and Archdeacon of Lewisham before becom-
ing Bishop of Thetford in 2001. He retired in 2009. 

 

‘a treasure trove of wise insights and reflection’  
   Dave Bookless, A Rocha International 

 
 

Published by Ekklesia : 
www.ekklesia.co.uk 
ISBN 9 780993 294211 

Hope Rediscovered can be ordered from the 
following online publishers:   The Book    
Depository, Amazon, AbeBooks and      
Waterstones.     Price £12.99 
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 St. Edmund’s  
Pets show the power of Love 

Dogs, cats, a goldfish (doing circuits in 
it's tank on the altar), Kiwi and even a 
Gorilla from Zimbabwe were celebrat-
ed and blessed at St Edmund's Pet  
Service on Sunday 10th June. Pets and 
their loving owners from Riddlesdown, 
Reigate and congregation members 
from the Parish gathered to celebrate 
"every living and moving thing".  

The service is a key part of St Edmund's and St Antony's joint Mission Action 
Plan aimed at drawing new people into Church and building awareness of St 
Edmund's critical role at the centre of the community of Riddlesdown.  

It succeeded on both counts since promoting the service gave the opportunity 
to start conversations with people in the local community about the service, St 
Edmund's as a local resource and faith and it drew new faces into Church. Not 
all were completely new though. One teenager looked around the Church in 
some awe saying "I realise I haven't been in here since I attended Stepping 
Stones" (a Church-run children's group). 

Owners young and old happily joined in the service including a stirring rendi-
tion of and adapted old favourite "Old Man Noah had an Ark Ee I ee I 
O" (Copyright S Atkinson-Jones!) and readily talked about their pets (present 
and past) and why they were so important to them. These stories including 
how the love of a pet can strengthen personal well-being were heart-warming. 
Each owner asked for their pet to be individually blessed by Susan. 

After the service everyone stayed for refreshments (clear separation was main-
tained between the tea and cake and the dog biscuits and cat treats) and 
chatted. 

It was a bit of a leap of faith to try a Pet Service for the first time in                 
Riddlesdown but it was clear, residents of all faiths and none thought it a good 
thing to do and for those that attended it was a great deal of fun.  

   Gill Pates, Churchwarden at St Edmund's 
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I want to put on record my appreciation and thanks for all the wonderful work 
done by our volunteers here in All Saints.  Without your efforts, so much would 
simply grind to a halt.  In fact, this year (2018) you’ve done even more than last 
year.   In January, our Toddler Group organiser resigned; but thanks to your 
commitment and hard work, we have been able to continue and indeed devel-
op both the Tuesday and Friday groups – which are happy, fun and thriving! 

Thank you to all who support our Jigsaw Sunday School, or care for the         
Children’s Area, or help lead the monthly Family Fun sessions on Sunday 
afternoons (and also worked on our tent at the Gruffy Fayre a few weeks ago).   

And now we’re looking forward to the ‘Mission Rescue’ Children’s Holiday Club 
in August…  At our recent training evening at the Rectory, there were twenty-
seven came (yes, 27), eager to learn how to help!   

To you all, thank you. 

Annalie Taylor will start with us on Monday 10 September.  She will take over 
leadership responsibility for all our existing children’s activities, and start to get 
to know All Saints and the local community.  The early months will be a time of 
settling in, observing, working with our volunteers and deciding with me how 
the work will be developed.  Please pray for her as she looks forward to being 
among us.                 Martin 

 

 

Since St Mary’s church left the Team a few months ago to be its own parish, the 
Sanderstead Team Ministry is now made up of All Saints, St Antony’s and St Ed-
mund’s.  The Bishop of Croydon has decided to conduct a thorough Review of 
all    aspects of the structure, ministry and administration in the parish.  An 
Archdeacon from a neighbouring diocese will be tasked with carrying out the 
review, and  reporting to the Bishop whatever changes he/she recommends. 

Once the recommendations of the Review are implemented, the churches will 
be better placed to think through and live out their Mission Action Plans. 

As I write this, no date has been set for the Review.  However, Rev Jay Colwill, 
the  Diocese of Southwark Missioner, will be preaching at our Sunday services 
on 2nd  September, and I hope he will help us to see and embrace the mission 
that God sets before us here.        Martin
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YOUR COMMUNITY 
NEEDS YOU! 

Croydon Street / School / Prayer Pastors 
are a team of trained Christian volunteers (18+) from Croydon churches 

who care about our community and want to bring the love of Jesus to our 
streets. 

Street Pastors 

Go out on the streets of  Croydon at night 

while people are out enjoying themselves. Our 

role is to listen, to offer help and to care for 

people’s wellbeing. 

School Pastors 

Our School Pastors team are available mid–

week at the end of the school day. Our role is 

to ensure young people get safely on their way 

home and be available to listen. 

Prayer Pastors 

Are committed to praying for School/Street 

Pastors and for incidents that arise in our town 

while Street Pastors are on patrol. 

PLEASE CONSIDER JOINING IN OUR WORK 

VISIT www.croydon.streetpastors.org.uk FOR MORE INFO 
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All Saints  

REORDERING—SCREENS and NORTH AISLE PEWS  

Some excellent news about one of our two faculty applications.  Immediately 
following the end of the public notice period, formal diocesan approval has 
been given for the installation of screens at All Saints and we are now arranging 
with the contractor for the work to be carried out in a way which minimises any 
disruption. A decision is still awaited on the removal of the remaining north 
aisle pews.             Richard Bird 

GDPR Update 

Like hundreds of other institutions we are slowly coming to terms with the     
requirements of the General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR) which came 
into force on 25th May.  A number of actions have been taken by various 
groups in the Parish including amongst other things: 

 Completion of consent forms by around 90 members of the congregation 
at All Saints 

 Reviewing physical security in the Parish Office 
 The Communications Group are looking at the data we would like to have 

available and suitable software packages to process it 
 The privacy policy on the web-site has been updated 

 

The more we go into this topic however, the more different implications we un-
cover, from hall bookings to car park cameras and from gift aid forms to DBS 
checks, not to mention coffee rotas! Some of these require no action, some   
require a simple process to be invoked and others will require a change in the 
way we handle the data. 

We have therefore asked Mike Fixter and Dick Hibberd, working with Martin, to 
pull all this work together and they will be working through a GDPR Action Plan 
Checklist provided by the Diocesan solicitors in the coming weeks. This will     
involve meeting with a number of key people within All Saints who hold or   
process data and this is already in train. If any changes are required to the way 
we treat our data or use e-mails for example we shall let you know in due 
course. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Mike or Dick via the    
Parish Office and be guided by them rather than making your own efforts to  
ensure that we comply with GDPR.          Dick & Mike 
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Update from the DCC 

1. Our Church Architect, Tim Gough RIBA of Austin Winkley & Associates con-
ducted a Quinquennial Inspection on 6th June 2018 (actually 7-years since the 
previous one in 2011). The report has been issued to the Churchwardens, and 
can be obtained by email on request from churchwarden@sanderstead-
parish.org.uk. 

2. The updated Faculty submission relating to the acoustic screen which is pro-
posed to be installed in All Saints' Church Tower (behind the organ loft) to re-
duce the noise emissions will be considered at the Diocesan Advisory Com-
mittee meeting to be held on 10th July 2018. If matters proceed according to 
timetable it is hoped that Faculty process will be completed during August and 
the screen installed during September 2018. During the interim period the tele-
communications equipment is being shut-down by arrangement for Weddings, 
some funerals and for the August Bible Week.   

Kevin Wright, Churchwarden of All Saints 

 

 
Graveyard 

The graveyard is maintained by some external contractors but we would like to 
establish a very small team to oversee their activities and identify any work that 
is required. If you might be interested in helping in this way or if you would like 
some further information, please have a word with Lynne or Martin in the first 
instance.             Dick Hibberd 

Pledge 2019 Action Group 

Please consider volunteering to join the Pledge 2019 Action Group to undertake 
this important piece of work. Anyone with a flair for marketing or writing ap-
peals would be especially welcome.  

 

In the past we have accomplished this project with just six sessions of up to one 
hour. If you feel able to assist with this please let Michael Turner know urgently. 
Thank you.       

         Michael Turner, All Saints Treasurer 

mailto:churchwarden@sanderstead-parish.org.uk
mailto:churchwarden@sanderstead-parish.org.uk
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 MOTHERS’ UNION
       

 
Not Just Tea and Chat 

 
 
You may be forgiven for thinking that the 
Mothers’ Union (MU) is a group of women 

who make tea and chat.  It is true that we are often asked to do this but we are 
members because we want to put God’s love into action. We also have a strong rela-
tionship with each other, supporting each other and others in Sanderstead Parish.   
 
We have 30 members here in Sanderstead, who are part of a worldwide network of 
over 4,000,000 members in 83 different countries.  Founded in 1876 by Mary 
Sumner the MU has become the largest lay-led Christian organisation in the world. 
From the beginning it recognised that strong relationships and the role of family, 
however defined, are crucial in building healthy communities.  The way we operate 
today is very different from the 19th century but our vision today is still of a world 
where God’s love is shown through loving, respectful and flourishing relationships.  
  
In the local branch in Sanderstead, we support, by our membership, life changing 
programmes around the world, for example, a literacy programme in 3 African coun-
tries, local community programmes in rural parts of Uganda, Parenting training 
worldwide and in the UK, and more.  
 
In our own Southwark Diocese we have an “Away from it All’ Scheme helping people 
experiencing stress in their family life to have a break together to which our Sander-
stead branch has contributed. A typical holiday was Amit and Chloe with their 2 chil-
dren and grandmother who hadn’t had a break for five years.  Chloe suffers from 
anxiety and depression and their son from ADHD and ODD,  after bad damage to 
their home from mould.  So this holiday meant a great deal to the family.  
 
Reaching out to the local community, our branch supplies sensory bands , to date 
150 to the Dementia ward at Croydon University hospital and many stitched holding 
crosses to the chaplaincy. In our own congregation we have been able to give prayer 
shawls to anyone who is suffering from long term sickness and we participate in the 
many activities of our own church. Ten members will be assisting the Children’s holi-
day programme this Summer and members bake for Coffee Pot.   
 
Most importantly we pray together.  As our MU Chaplain Bishop Andrew Proud has 
said “We are united in prayer - networked together and woven into a beautiful and 
diverse tapestry of very varied contexts, churches, cultures, needs and gifts. So may 
our prayer change us – change our Church – and transform this world we are com-
missioned to serve.”  
 
Anyone is welcome to join in our monthly social programme on the second Monday 
evening of each month in church.  We would love to see you.  In September Elaine 
Leck will be our speaker “Listening to God, serving His people, receiving His peace.” 
and in October Peter Hall of the Croydon Refugee Centre will be with us. 
 
Why not check out our website too! www.mothersunion.org 
 
 
 

Rosemary Kempsell, contact for Sanderstead parish Mothers’ Union. 

http://www.mothersunion.org
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June’s Fresh Encounters 

 

June’s Fresh Encounters took as its theme, 'Jesus said, I am the vine, you are 

the branches… Abide in my love.' 

The result of abiding in the love of God was graphically illustrated by the    

transformation of the vine display with grapes, and leaves, kindly donated by 

Godstone Vineyard. 

We prayed, “Lord Jesus, as branches linked together in the Living Vine, may we 

be so linked with each other and with you that our common life may prove 

fruitful to the glory of God.”        Penny 
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  ALL SAINTS 
  Sanderstead Parish 

On The Gruffy 
Sunday 15th July 

from 2.30pm 
Please join us for a church family afternoon  

of games and fun 

 

Bring a rug or chair and any food you would like.  If you have a game 

you'd like to play outside, please bring that along too.   

Refreshments and cakes will be provided.    

All welcome. We look forward to seeing you there! 

If it rains, we will meet in the Church Hall. 
 

For more details contact us on email: children@sanderstead-parish.org.uk  
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Sanderstead BIBLE WEEK 
Monday 13th—Friday 17th August 
Excellent speakers at 3pm and 8pm 

 

Coming soon…. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sanderstead Bible Week 
The Word of God, Fresh for Today 

ALL WELCOME 

Details at www.sanderstead-parish.org.uk 

 or from Martin Greenfield on 8657 1366 

 

Save the dates! 
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SANDERSTEAD BIBLE WEEK  
13-17 August at All Saints Church 

Meetings will be at 3pm and 8pm each day 

 

I am looking forward to another successful Bible Week, to build on what was 
achieved in 2017.  Last year’s feedback included, “Enjoyable and helpful. Each 
day I came away with something new to think about… I was encouraged to look 
at the Psalms in a new light… I feel very pleased to have attended. A splendid 
idea!” 

Once again, Rev Dr Simon Stocks will speak each afternoon at 3pm. Here’s what 
he says about the afternoon Bible readings:  

‘The Lord is One’ : Knowing the one true God  “Throughout the Bible we 
read about the supremacy and uniqueness of the Lord God of Israel. Other 
gods make appearances in the story, but usually only in contrast to the true 
God. But what exactly is the problem with other gods? And what are ‘idols’? 
Simon Stocks will lead us through a grand tour of the Bible, helping us get to 
know the Lord God much better. We will explore the nature of faith and of 
worship, as we make contrasts with idolatry. We will gain fresh insight into 
the extraordinary nature of God reaching out to us in Jesus Christ. And we 
will arrive at some surprising conclusions about how we talk about God, the 
way we live and what happens in worship.”  

Other speakers will be Tom Thompson of Croydon Vineyard, a church that has 
grown within a few years from nothing to well over 200.  He is skilled in making 
the words of the bible come alive, and his topic is ‘Jesus, son of Joseph’.  Rev 
Richard Moy, vicar of Christ Church Chiswick, is also coming to speak, on ‘Jesus, 
the good shepherd’.  I’m very pleased too that my friend at Sanderstead Evan-
gelical Church, Pastor Steve Ridgeway, will also come to speak (topic yet to be 
given).  I also will speak one evening on ‘Jesus, the bread of life’. 

I am confident that by explaining and applying what the bible teaches about Je-
sus to our lives, we shall be helped to grow in our understanding and experi-
ence of the Lord.  The intention is that everything will be encouraging and prac-
tical.  There is no advance booking, and no charge, though we do ask for dona-
tions to cover expenses and a gift for the speakers.  Please do put the dates in 
your diary now. 

             Martin 
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Summer in Sanderstead 
Tuesday 21st to Thurs 23rd August 2018 

10.30am—3.30pm 



17 



18 

 
To book your place: 

Go to www.sanderstead-parish.org.uk to download the booking form 
For more information, email children@sanderstead-parish.org.uk‌ 

 

http://www.sanderstead-parish.org.uk
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All Saints’ Church Hall 
 

10am—12.30pm on alternative Fridays 
£3 entry— Members can stay for lunch for an extra £2 

 
For information or transport call 

 

Our programme includes talks, slide shows, music. 
 

6 July  
How to write your life by Jo Livingston 

20 July 
Gary Glenn entertains with Rat Pack songs & more 

 
Thank you for all your support

Sanderstead  

Townswomen’s Guild 

Wednesday 11th July, 2.00—4.30pm 
 

All Saints' Church Hall 

2nd Wednesday of each month (apart from August) 

Refreshments available. Interesting Speakers.    

New members welcome or come as a visitor. 

For more details, contact:  

Doreen Nicholls on 0208 657 2072. 
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Around and About Sanderstead, 

and beyond … 

CAMEO 
Come And Meet Each Other  

Thursday 19th July, 2.30pm – 4.00pm 

Jubilee Room @ St. Mary’s 

All are welcome 
 

 

We meet once a month on the third Thursday, 2.30pm—4pm. We provide a place where 
people who are lonely can come and enjoy friendship and fun. We offer tea and cakes and 

a huge welcome. Whether you want to sit and chat or get involved in a game such as 
Scrabble, Bingo, skittles or cards, Cameo is a place to come and meet new friends.  

 

Upcoming CAMEO date:  

16th August 2018 

PURLEY CLASSICS JULY RECITAL 
 

JULIETTE GIOVACCHINI — CELLO  
AND ELEANOR KORNAS— PIANO 
 

Robert Schumann - 5 folk songs 

César Franck - Sonata in A major for violin and piano arranged for cello 
and piano  

French cellist Juliette began studying the cello at the age of nine at the Conservatoire 
Francis Poulenc in Paris. After obtaining the international baccalaureate with distinction, 
she was invited to the Conservatoire CRR of Paris in 2010. She graduated from the Royal 
College of Music in 2016. She has played in the Cadogan Hall, Wigmore Hall and Royal 
Festival Hall.  

Wednesday 11th July 
1.15-2.00pm, The Lounge, United Reformed Church, Brighton Road, Purley   

Open to all with a retiring collection to cover costs.  Light refreshments served before the 
start.  For more details purleyclassics.wix.com/purleyclassics 
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Walking, Welcoming, Growing 

 

 Growing in numbers, generosity, faith and 
discipleship as we grow God's Kingdom. 

 

This month sees the launch of our new logo for all things 

CYP related in Southwark Diocese - 3 growing saplings,     

designed to reflect the Diocesan vision of growth as well as 

our own, and the young people we serve, growing faith. 

 

1 Corinthians 3:6 springs to mind where Paul reminds us that whilst he planted the 

seed and Apollos came next to water it, "God has been making it grow".   So I         

encourage you all, through your various toddler groups, junior churches, Messy 

Churches, youth groups, holiday clubs, mentoring schemes, schools work etc. to  

continue to plant those seeds of faith, persevere with watering and nurturing those 

shoots (especially during a dry season) in full confidence that God will provide the 

growth.   Enjoy your gardening!     

        Aike Kennett-Brown 

   Mission Support Officer, (Children and Young People) Diocese of Southwark  

Diocesan Training  
Full details of the CYP training programme for 2018/19 are about to be published 
in the Deepening Discipleship Brochure and will appear on the website in the next 
month.          Our first training event is… 

Nurturing the Spirituality of Children 
This 3 evening course will look at the how we understand, respect and facili-
tate the spirituality of the young and very young.  Designed for those involved with 
children's mission & ministry, but also of interest to anyone with a formal or infor-
mal role with children including parents, grandparents and carers.  
Sessions:  Monday 17/09/2018     19.15-21.30 
                   Monday 24/09/2018     19.15-21.30 
                   Monday 01/10/18         19.15-21.30 
Refreshments included.    Cost £15.     Led by Ronni Lamont 
Venue: St John the Evangelist, Church Way, Hurst Green, Surrey RH8 9EA.  
You can find further details and register for this event on our EventBrite page:  
http://bit.ly/2uU7hGx  

https://anglican.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=6c81182dc5eba6a2c603666c9&id=47183f8eae&e=be69ff0549
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HAPPY CHRISTMAS! 

A strange greeting I hear you say, but as of July 1st there are only 177 days left until Christ-
mas 2018. Why is this important for you to know in the middle of summer? Because we 
are pleased to be able to announce that once again ADVENTure will be taking place in 
Sanderstead. Anne and I have volunteered to lead and co-ordinate the event, but we will 
not be able to do it on our own and will need your help and support. 

ADVENTure 2018 will run from Saturday 1st December until Monday 24th December. We 
are aiming to have an ADVENTure event every day between 6.00pm and 7.00pm at vari-
ous locations around the Parish. 

For those new to the church or in case you have forgotten, ADVENTure is a series of dis-
plays, usually held in the garage of a member of the congregation, or in other community 
spaces as they are offered. The display is based upon a theme, pointing to the Christmas 
message and can be accompanied by music, food and drink. It is an event that encourages 
us to talk to our neighbours and friends and seek to meet with them regularly on the 
Christmas ADVENTure. This year the theme will be “The ADVENTure Ark” and every night a 
different animal will be used to star in the displays.  

The strapline we want to use is “There’s room for everyone in the ADVENTure Ark!” and 
we would very much welcome as many people as possible taking part. 

We will certainly want:- 

 Offers of garages/locations for the 24 days 
– even if you would like to only host an 
event we will be able to get a team to help 
run the event in your garage. This worked 
well for Sheila Lovell for the first two years 
ADVENTure ran. 

 Groups to volunteer to run/host an AD-
VENTure evening. This can be home 
groups, Coffee Pot, Family Fun, choir, etc. 

 Offers of help to assist others during AD-
VENTure. This could be help in logistics – setting up the display, helping with refresh-
ments, general stewarding/talking to people, etc. 

 People to pray for the event. 

More information will be announced in August and sign-up sheets will go up in the church. 
Anne will be running some training days for those wanting to take part when the details of 
ADVENTure 2018 will be finalised. These dates are provisionally set as Saturday 29th Sep-
tember and Saturday 27th October at 10.00 am after the monthly prayer meeting and also 
on Tuesday 16th October at 7.00pm. 

Remember - “There’s room for everyone in the ADVENTure Ark!” Please try and join us on 
the ADVENTure this year.       Mike and Anne Fixter 
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Baptism 
 

Anyone with a desire to have 
their children baptised, speak 
to one of the clergy then come 
& join one of our classes.   
 
All Saints’ have a Baptismal       
Preparation Class on Sat 21st 
July at 9-10am.  
 
Speak to a member of the   
clergy.     

     Jeremy 

 

FAMILY FUN 
 

No Family Fun  
in August  

 
Family Fun in the Autumn... 

 

16th September 
14th October  

11th November   
 

3-4pm 
All Saints Church Hall 
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This newsletter is produced by Rosanne, Rector’s Admin Assistant. 
Send your news and diary dates to admin@sanderstead-parish.org.uk 

Please look at the website for regular Sunday services: 
www.sanderstead-parish.org.uk 

WHAT? WHEN? WHERE? 

Coffee Pot  All welcome for coffee, cakes 

and company. 

Fri 13 July, 10am—12pm All Saints’ Church 

Hall 

FAMILY FUN Picnic & Games on 

the Gruffy All welcome for stories, 

crafts, singing and more. 

Sun 15 July, 2.30pm The Gruffy 

FRESH ENCOUNTERS “I AM the 

Way, the Truth and the Life”   Come 

and explore… the encounter of humanity 

with God.  

Sun 15 July, 6pm All Saints’ Church 

Coffee Pot  All welcome for coffee, cakes 

and company. 

Fri 27 July, 10am—12pm All Saints’ Church 

Hall 

BIBLE WEEK All welcome. Mon 13—Fri 17 August, 

3pm & 8pm 

All Saints’ Church 

SUMMER IN SANDERSTEAD  

Holiday at home for older people 

Tues 21—Thu 23 August, 

10.30am—3.30pm  

All Saints’ Church 

Hall 

CHILDREN’S HOLIDAY CLUB 

“Mission Rescue”     

For children aged   5-11 

Tues 28—Thu 30 August, 

10am—12.30pm 

All Saints’ Church 

Hall 

Rev Jay Colwill, the Diocese of 

Southwark Missioner will be 

preaching. 

Sun 2 September All Saints’ Church 


